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Arid west reliance on groundwater highlights the 

potential of PFAS limits to impact water supply. Further, 

wastewater discharges into effluent dependent water 

courses means end-of-pipe compliance with PFAS 

limits (Colorado has just put PFAS limits on wastewater 

discharges). All of which would be warranted if the 

research on human and ecosystem impacts was done 

and risk-based limits had been established. 

Some agencies in the Arid West have 

observed levels of some PFAS 

chemicals above the EPA Health 

Advisory Level (HAL). Past and recent 

monitoring in Peoria has not observed 

any levels above EPA HALs. Concern 

for the future will depend on future 

legislative and regulatory efforts. We 

should be reviewing EPA's PFAS Action 

Plan.



I do not represent an agency, 

so I could not respond to the 

question. I do think one answer 

is getting customers to 

complain to the congressional 

representatives. 

The City of Peoria Water Conservation Rebate Program 

enjoys a relatively high level of support, even in the 

absence of a tax credit. I think the potential increase in tax 

liability by participating in the rebate program is offset by 

reduced water bills from conserving water. A tax credit for 

water conservation rebate programs would probably be 

fair given the existence of energy tax credits.



I think the repeal of the 2015 WOTUS 

definition and subsequent re-codification 

of the pre-2015 definition will have a 

temporary positive effect, but only 

because it will reinstate the definition that 

existed for a long time, and will do so 

nationwide. The current situation with 

two different definitions in effect in an 

almost equal number of states is 

unstainable. Step 2 in the process, to put 

in place a new definition for WOTUS, will 

have far reaching effects, especially in 

the arid west, where ephemeral water 

bodies predominate. States may need to 

pass legislation and subsequent 

regulations to cover gaps, especially 

where discharges to ephemeral waters 

are occurring.



The City of Peoria has not had major 

issues with invasive species like Quagga 

Mussels. In the future, practical minds 

will find a way to decouple invasive 

species from water transfers, especially 

where the supposed invasive species are 

already in both source and receiving 

waters, and where the problem is being 

handled.

Clarification is needed to remove 

existing uncertainty involving impacts 

the Lacey Act may have on essential 

water supply transfers across State 

boundaries in the Arid West.
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